Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

April 19, 2017
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor at the William J. Vescio Community Center, at 1 Library Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 19th of April, 2017 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee
Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk
Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
Absent

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor
Bryan Zirman, Trustee

Continued Public Hearing Fiscal Year 2017-2018 Tentative Budget 

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to reopen the public hearing.  

The Board thanked the Village Manager and Village Treasurer for all the work that they did and for keeping the budget well under the tax cap.  

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to close the public hearing.  

Public Hearing Local Law to Amend Chapter 220 of the Code of the Village of Briarcliff Manor with Respect to Clarification of Restaurant and Retail Uses

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to reopen the public hearing.  

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the public hearing to May 17, 2017.  

Board of Trustees Announcements by Mayor Sullivan
· There are many upcoming programs at the Library. Please visit the website for more information.  

· The Recreation Brochure is available on the website.

· Registration is underway for the summer Recreation Programs.

· The Mobile Passport Unit will be at Village Hall on May 8th.   
· Stash the Trash will be from April 8th to April 23rd.  
Village Managers Report by Village Manager Zegarelli
· The pavilion is on target for a Memorial Day completion.    
· The Pleasantville Road paving project will be put out to bid by Westchester County on April 21st.  

· The project at the Route 9A and North State Road intersection will begin soon.  
· The Catskill Aqueduct is shutting down temporarily this week.   

The Mayor read a statement regarding the Tax Certioraris that were filed for Trump National Golf Course and Sleepy Hollow Country Club and stated there were many pending certioraris and SCARS.  She further stated the Village was not the assessing unit and didn’t have any say in the outcome of the certioraris but that the Town was confident with their recent reassessment of the properties.    
Public Comments

Mr. Peter Doyle of 43 Aspinwall Road thanked the Board for volunteering and for having public meetings.  He stated the pavilion looked good and asked when the paving project would begin.  
Village Manager Zegarelli stated the project would likely begin later in the summer.  
Budget Transfers – Public Works

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees does hereby authorize the following budget transfers for FY 2016-2017 totaling $53,000 in the General Fund.

GENERAL FUND

From:

A1640.418

Diesel Fuel


$26,000
To:

A1490.111

Personnel


$4,000



A1640.219

Heavy Equipment Repair
$9,000



A5110.201

Equipment


$3,000



A5142.201

Snow Equipment

$5,000



A5182.420

Street Lighting Supplies
$5,000





TOTAL


$26,000
From:

A5142.102

Snow Overtime

$9,000

To:

A5112.102
Road Construction Overtime
$9,000
From:

A7110.103

Parks PT Labor

$3,000

To:

A8510.103

Beautification Labor

$3,000
From:

A1640.419

Gasoline


$15,000

To:

A8989.420
Joint Construction Supplies
$15,000
Fire Department Memberships

The Board thanked the new members for volunteering.  

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the membership of Richard J. Kressman to the Briarcliff Manor Fire Company.  

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the membership of Julio Martinez to the Briarcliff Manor Fire Company.  

Unpaid Water Accounts

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Wilson, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

Whereas, certain customer water rent accounts currently have unpaid water charges totaling $220,082.28; and 

Whereas, it is legally permissive to include unpaid water accounts and penalties in the annual tax levy; and 

Whereas, a notice will be sent to each customer with an unpaid balance, that unless the balance due is paid in full by May 10, 2017, it shall be added to their tax bill along with all applicable penalties, due July 3, 2017. 

Now Therefore Be It Resolved, that the Receiver of Taxes is authorized to include the remaining unpaid water charges on the 2017 tax levy.  
Adjournment
There will be a Special Meeting on April 24, 2017 at 7:00pm to adopt the budget and other related items.  

Upon motion by Trustee Wilson, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the regular meeting at 9:05pm.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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